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1. Summary 
 
1.1 The attached report has been prepared by the external auditors, Grant 

Thornton. It details the work they have been undertaking for the Council as well 
as emerging issues. 

 
2. Recommendation 
 

2.1 That the Committee note the report. 
 

3. Reasons for the Recommendation 
 
3.1 The external auditors have been undertaking work in preparation for the 

2014/15 Accounts. In addition, they have been unable to complete all work 
required to complete the 2013/14 audit and issue the relevant audit certificate 

as detailed in their report. 
 
3.2 The Grant Thornton report also discusses the following issues:- 

 
• All Aboard? - Local Government Governance Review 2015 

• Independent Commission into Local Government Finance 
• DCLG – Build to rent scheme 

• Provision for Business Rates Appeals 
• Earlier closure and audit of accounts 

 

3.3 John Gregory should be attending the meeting to answer any questions. 
 

4. Policy Framework 
 

4.1 Policy Framework – There is a legal requirement for the Council’s work to be 

subject review by external auditors. 
 

4.2 Fit for the Future – The work of external audit covers all elements of Fit for 
the future, namely money, people and services. 

 

5. Budgetary Framework 
 

5.1 There are no direct cost implications from this report. The work undertaken by 
Grant Thornton is met by the agreed Budget. 

 

5.2 With the additional work undertaken to investigate the four objections to the 
2013/14 accounts, there is expected to be an additional cost to the Council. A 

provision for this was allowed in last year’s accounts. The precise cost of this 
additional work is expected to be determined once the auditors have been able 
to issue the audit certificate. 

 
6. Risks 

 
6.1 External audit present an important element of the Council’s risk, governance 

and assurance framework. Accordingly, it is necessary for due consideration to 

be given to information provided by Grant Thornton for members. 
 

7. Alternative Option(s) considered 
 
7.1 As the report is for information only, no alternative are presented for 

consideration. 


